
MINUTES 
 

July 6, 2015 

 
Board met in regular session with Lynn Zeller, Thomas Shuttlesworth and Harold Smith in 
attendance.  Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.  
Also in attendance were Jack Whitcomb, Luann Hoffman, Larry Hoke and Attorney Joseph 
Kerwin.   
 
Mr. Whitcomb asked for decision on street lights.  Zeller and Shuttlesworth investigated and did 
not recommend any additional lighting.  Mr. Whitcomb then furnished the board with a list of 5 
areas where lights are on two poles in succession.  Mr. Zeller stated he would review the areas. 
 
Correspondence received (1) Ltr DEP-Pottsville on permit to Frank Krammes on approval to 
remove material from land; (2) Dauphin Cty Tax Claim Br- Upset sale on delinquent taxes for  
9-22-2015.   
 
Hazard Mitigation Grant – on going with FEMA and Dauphin Cty, no new status 
Road Work for 2015 – Miller Paving completed, patching by Twp to continue 
Replacement of Vehicle – New Vehicle received, advertise bids for 1994 vehicle 
Review of Firefighters’ Relief Fund was completed by Mr. Dane Williard and Harold Smith on 
   6-18-2015. Receipts were available for all expenditures noted for years 2013 and 2014 
Attorney Kerwin submitted copy of letter sent to Ms. Charlene Wenzler regarding her problem 
   with the use of her driveway.  Township does not have any jurisdiction on this subject. 
Audit by PA Compensation Rating Bureau scheduled for 6-29-2015 not completed.   Auditor  
   failed to appear or notify this office.  Will wait for reschedule. 
 
Mr. Zeller expressed his concern with property owners blowing grass clipping on the roadway. 
   Discussion followed, no action taken. 
 
Being no further business, motion by Zeller, second by Shuttlesworth to adjourn, motion 
carried. 


